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Parish Council Meeting

On TUESDAY 3rd April 2018, at Culmington Village Hall

The Meeting commenced at 7pm

               MINUTES

Present: Cllr Seabrook, Cllr Steele, Cllr Holland, Cllr Alderson, Cllr Turley, Cllr Watts. 

Cllr Norton, Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council, plus two members of the public.

In Attendance:  Mrs J Disley, (Clerk), Mr Jubb (Emergency Planning Officer)

1.0 
Apologies for Absence –: Cllr Pike, Cllr J Turley.
2.0
Declarations of Interest relating to this meeting

Members are requested to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the Localism Act 2011 s32 and The Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.

3.0  
Public involvement session:  (Agenda Items only) 

4.0
Minutes 

RESOLVED (unanimous) that the Minutes of the ordinary meeting of Culmington Parish Council meeting held on 6th March 2018 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

Proposed:  Cllr Holland

Seconded:  Cllr Alderson

5.0      Matters Arising 
Members were asked to receive any updates from the ordinary meeting of 6th March 2018 not included elsewhere on the agenda: 

5.1 (Agenda Item ( 7.1) Shropshire Council – 18/00781/HRM –Sections of hedgerow totalling 209m to be removed for installation of clean water pipes within verges.

Noted in March 6th 2018 minutes.
Cllr’s resolved to support the application. 

Proposed:   Cllr Turley

Seconded:  Cllr Holland

Concern expressed that hedges should be re-instated with the same species of hedging and new plants protected from rabbits and other wildlife.  Consideration should also be given to the nesting season when planning removal of the existing hedge.

5.2 No action so far on potholes, which have previously been reported.  Additional large pothole reported by Caines (Oakdene).  Drains are blocked in Seifton Batch opposite the Chapel and No 4 and will need jetting.  Problems at Castle Barn bank where the ditch needs digging out.  Water has been pouring off the fields and ditch at the end of Corve View. Culmington and down the road to the Church entrance.  Grit boxes need replenishing after the last snow. Report to Highways.

6.0  
Reports from Members:  Cllr Motley reported that:-
· Kier have just taken over the old Ringway Contract and look likely to be called Shropshire Highways.  Training for Operatives about to take place and a Members session in a couple of weeks time to discuss any changes in reporting etc.  Cllr Motley to take the opportunity to raise the issue of poor workmanship in the past when repairing potholes and the old custom of tar spraying road during the summer which may have contributed to keeping roads watertight.

· The changes to the Shropshire Hills AONB look unlikely. Lord Gardinar (Defra Minister was not in favour of the Conservation model. A report due next year.

· Cllr Motley had been asked to sit on a ‘select group’ looking the type and suitability of housing for rural areas and how best to communicate this to developers.

· Community Transport is being reviewed, with interest from the Department of Transport as to how Voluntary and Commercial schemes could work more closely.

· Environmental Maintenance Grant is still being considered having gone back to Cabinet.
6.1 Other Reports.  None
7.0      Correspondence

7.1 
Shropshire Council – Shropshire’s Great Outdoors 2018 – 2028

7.2
Shropshire Council – Affordable Housing Newsletter March 2018

7.3
Jenny Robey – Community Fundraiser – Silent Soldier Campaign

7.4
SALC – Notice of Affiliation Fees

7.5
SALC – Forum Meeting 11th April – discussing CIL

7.6
Shropshire Council – Notice of CIL payments

7.7 
Shropshire Council are autism friendly libraries

7.8
Amey – Samantha Pedley – Meeting detail for Culmington works

7.7 
SALC GDPR – Updates

7.8 
NHS Trust – New Integrated Public Health Nursing Service

7.9 
SALC Training Programme 2018

7.10 
Lisa Bedford – Community Events Grant Scheme

7.11 
Shropshire Council – Affordable Self Build Newsletter – Single Plot Exception Sites

7.12 
PKF Littlejohn – 2017/18 AGAR and external auditor instructions

7.13 
Newsletter – Simon Wright NHS Future Fit

7.14 
Severn Trent Water – notice of road closure in18th June – 10th August 

7.15 
SALC – Local Government Peer Review challenge – volunteers wanted for focus group

7.16 PCC John Campion March Update

7.17 NHS– news on Future Fit consultation
7.18 Shropshire Council – Gambling Act 2005 Policy Statement 2019-2022
8.0 Cheques Requested: 
8.1  SALC Affiliation Fee £184.65

8.2 Gary Trim (Highway Maintenance) £116.20
Resolved to pay 8.1 – 8.2

Proposed:  Cllr Watts

Seconded:  Cllr Turley

9.0  
Planning Applications: 
9.1  18/01366/FUL – 19 Burley, Craven Arms, SY7 9LW – Erection of detached double garage with office above. Applicants present.  Space wanted for repair of Old Landrover and a home office/sewing room.

Cllr’s Resolved to support the application (unanimous)

Proposed:   Cllr Alderson

Seconded:   Cllr Turley

9.2 17/04988/FUL – Norton Farm Onibury, SY7 9LTConversion of Farm Buildings to 10   holiday units and associated parking and landscaping. Permission Granted (For information only)

10.0  
Finance 

10.0 Current Account Balance  £11,146.94  

10.1 Bank Reconciliation/Check/Sign

11.0  
Highways Maintenance – Recent timesheet submitted by Gary, very cost effective way 
of addressing local problems.  Cllr Turley raised the issue of speed of traffic once the 40 

mile limit in Culmington is left and the difficulty for local traffic turning out of the junction at Seifton Lane.

Contact Alice Croft (Glyn Shaws replacment) to discuss the possibility of extending the 40 mile an hour limit.  Interactive signs were again raised, check cost of one recently viewed in Orleton which turns from red to green. 

A letter received from a local resident concerned with the poor state of the road at Seifton Batch was discussed.  Andy Keyland at Highways to be contacted.

12.0  
Planned works for Culmington Parish for Severn Trent –Amey/Severn Trent have 

confirmed Wednesday 4th April 2018 for a drop in meeting at Culmington Village Hall 3pm – 7pm.  Letters do not appear to have been received by all residents.

13.0  
Silent Soldier Campaign:   Cllrs in agreement that the Parish Council should support the

Campaign.  Suggested that it would be appropriate for the village to raise money in support.  Pass to Village Hall committee.
14.0  
Flood Action Group: It was reported that East Lodge was saved from being flooded 

recently due to the swift action by Bill Wathes. Cautious optimism that the flood

alleviation measures may be working.  

15.0
SALC Membership:  Cllr’s in agreement that the Parish Council should remain a member of SALC.

16.0 
Items for the next meeting (for dissemination of information only) 

Some Village Halls had received letters giving notice that they would be charged Business Rates in the future.  Cllr Motley to speak to Phil Wear and report back to the next meeting.

17.0 
Date of next Meeting AGM and Annual Parish Meeting 1st May 2018, 7pm at Culmington Village Hall. There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm.                                              
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